HEDEEN & CADITZ, PLLC

Lawyers

One Union Square, Suite 2100
600 University Street
Seattle, Washington 98101-4161
Telephone (206) 903-9953 Facsimile (206) 903-9956

March 23, 2012

VIA EMAIL & U.S. MAIL

Executive Director and Secretary Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission 1300 S. Evergreen Park Drive SW P. O. Box 47250 Olympia, WA 98504-7250

Re: City of Spokane Valley v. Union Pacific Railroad

Docket TR-111033

Dear Sir or Madam:

Enclosed for filing in the above-referenced docket, please find the original and seven (7) copies of Petitioner City of Spokane Valley's March 22, 2012 Letter to Dave Danner, Executive Director of the UTC, regarding its request for a suspension of the above-referenced matter.

Thank you.

Very truly yours,

HEDEEN & CADITZ, PLLC

Bryan D. Gaditz

BDC:skm Enclosures

cc: Honorable Marguerite E. Friedlander

Michael Fassio, Esq. Carolyn Larson, Esq. Cary Driskell, Esq.